

March 7, 2023

Dr. Adena Williams Loston President St. Philip's College 1801 Martin Luther King San Antonio, TX 78203

Dear Dr. Loston:

Thank you for submitting the following substantive change:

Substantive change:
OCIS Re-open
Gloria Deo Academy
1100 Bulverde Road
Bulverde, TX 78163
Submission date:
11/14/2022
Intended Implementation date:
1/2/2023
Case ID:
SC020731

SACSCOC requested additional information by email and phone. All institutional responses have been added to the record and are incorporated into the narrative below.

St. Philip's College will reopen the Gloria Deo Academy off-campus instructional site (OCIS). The institution affirmed that the instruction delivered at the site will have instructional support materials and that there is adequate access to appropriate student support services, library services, and learning/information resources. Instruction will be delivered through distance education.

We accept notification to reopen the Gloria Deo Academy off-campus instructional site (OCIS). The site was closed on August 1, 2020, and will be reopened as of January 2, 2023, fewer than five years after closure.

Should you need assistance, please contact Dr. J. Matthew Melton at (404) 679-4501 or via email at mmelton@sacscoc.org.